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TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, Director, Community and Economic Development 

DATE: September 30, 2021 

SUBJECT: Runnebaum Exclusion (Deannexation) and Annexation 

 
 

 

WORKSESSION ITEM # 
 
 

Discussion about a request made to the City by Mr. William & Mrs. Virginia Runnebaum of 26629 155th 
Street regarding exclusion (deannexation) of certain property along the frontage of their property along 
155th Street, and the subsequent voluntary annexation of property currently owned by them but planned 
to be split by Leavenworth County. The property would be voluntarily annexed into Lansing after the split 
is performed by Leavenworth County. 
 
City Staff will provide information and answer questions on the above topic. 


